

HF 16 NEWSLETTER No 5, April, 2016

Dear HF friends, in just a few months the 11th Nordic HF Conference HF 16 will take place Monday-Wednesday 15-17 August, 2016, with arrival on Sunday 14. HF 16 will cover VLF, LF and HF systems and other long-haul radio systems "over the horizon".

The HF 16 second invitation and preliminary programme with about 25 talks, some of them on VLF/LF, will soon be on www.nordichf.org were you may register as a participant and/or exhibitor.

On Sunday afternoon August 14, HF 16 buses will take you from Visby airport (VBY) and harbour terminal to the traditional venue on Fårö, north of Gotland in the Baltic Sea. On Wednesday afternoon 17, HF 16 buses will catch afternoon flights and evening ferries for meetings in Stockholm Thursday-Friday 18-19.

For public transport, please see our website. For taxis, Fårö Cab offers a direct service at special fares from Visby airport to the venue.

There are several airlines serving Visby. Please note that flights from the Swedish mainland to Visby are domestic, i.e. you must retrieve your international luggage when arriving in Sweden.



Alexandra Linde and Mathias Kjellgren after the HF 13 concert in the church of Fårö. The famous film director Ingmar Bergman lies to rest outside.



Rolf Gustavsson chairing the HF 13 session on modulation and coding.

The registration fee with full board, lodging and all social activities will be SEK 12,600 + VAT, unchanged since HF 10. For students and retired seniors we offer SEK 4,200. A limited number of scholarships will be available. Family members are most welcome; a nominal cost will be levied.



HF 16 chairman Olov Carlsson, ready to welcome you.

<u>www.nordichf.org</u> will be updated regularly. Newsletter No 6 will be published in June.

We look forward to seeing you Sunday evening August 14 at the Bavarian buffet, sponsored by Rohde&Schwarz.

Olov Carlsson (HF 16 chairman) Carl Walde (past chairman, newsletter editor)

N.B.

We sincerely hope to be able to continue running our HF conferences, but are somewhat uncertain if the NRS foundation could sponsor these unless we keep a sufficient number of attendees. Please help us – and yourselves – by kindly spreading information – the wider, the better. Thank you.

www.nordichf.org